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With the sun shining brightly it was a picturesque day  
at the special Farewell Party for our clubhouse, with close  
to 300 members past and present attending. 
It was so great to see some faces who had travelled from 
interstate to attend the day and clearly displayed the lifelong 
memories and friendships the clubhouse and Anglesea Surf  
Life Saving Club have helped to create. 

With eight Past Presidents in attendance, guests were entertained 
with stories of times gone by. Special thanks to these Past 
Presidents and members for their contribution to the day: 

John Worrell 1978 – 1981
Ajax Sutherland 1981 – 1984
Ron Canale 1988 – 1991 
David Kennedy 1991 – 1996 
Mike Martin 1996 – 2000
Warren Clarke 2006 – 2010, 2014 - 2016
Naomi Symington 2010 – 2011

A very big thank you to ASLSC Patron 
Frank Herd who once again generously donated the meat for 
the BBQ. Thanks also go to our partners the Great Ocean Road 
Chocolaterie and Ice Creamery for the raffle goodies and gourmet 
ASLSC chocolate blocks, and Gelato Gelato provided a delicious 
offering to round out a wonderful meal. 

Farewelled in style!

It was also fantastic to have local musician Tristan Ross in 
attendance entertaining the guests. He commented that  
he really enjoyed hearing about all the bands that played  
at the club, especially The Group which he grew up on.

It was especially significant that on the day we farewelled 
the old clubhouse, we reached our Redevelopment 
fundraising target. Thanks to some generous members, 
$26,000 was donated on the day, rounding out the 5 million 
dollar target that was set when the project was initiated. 

What an incredible achievement to reach this figure.  It 
would not have been possible without the work of the 
Building and Redevelopment Committee and the tireless 
fundraising work of Fundraising Chair Ingilby Dickson.  
A big thank you to everybody who has contributed so far.

Of course, it’s never too late to donate!  While we have now 
reached the target for the actual building works, there is 
still a lot of work to be done as we look to fit out the new 
building.  

As the sun set on the Farewell Party and we reflected on 52 
years of memories in the clubhouse – it was indeed fitting 
to reflect on the words of the Anglesea Nipper Chant:

We are Anglesea, couldn’t be prouder!

ASLSC STRATEGIC PLAN 
2020-25 PROJECT
The 2015-20 Strategic Plan has played a pivotal role in 
guiding the allocation of resources towards the club’s 
operations, services and facilities over the past five years.
Underpinning the plan is our vision “to be recognised as a 
progressive and welcoming club that provides the community 
with a safe aquatic environment and excellence in surf lifesaving 
services and activities.”
It is now time to commence work on a new strategic planning 
document, which will guide us into the new era for our club. 
With the building redevelopment now confirmed, the timing 
is perfect to re-imagine what the club will look like, and 
how it will continue to remain relevant in a rapidly changing 
environment. We want to ensure that we are delivering 
services, facilities and programs that maximise participation 
and engagement, and foster strong community connections.
We have engaged The Geelong Consulting Group to assist in 
leading the development of the Strategic Plan 2020-25. The 
project also involves the development of a business plan to be 
implemented in the first three years (Business Plan 20-23).
Member and broader community consultation will be critical 
to this project. Different sections of the club membership will 
be invited to provide input as the project progresses. 
There will be open forums conducted on the following dates 
in Melbourne and Anglesea. These are opportunities for all 
members to be engaged in the development of our strategy.
•	 Thursday 27th June (7-8.30pm) – Xavier College (Kew) –

Youth Parents 
•	 Sunday 7th July (9.30am-11am) – Anglesea Bowls Club – 

Youth Parents 
•	 Sunday 28th July ( 9.30am – 11am) – Anglesea Bowls Club – 

General Membership & Social Pass Holders 
•	 One more date and venue to be confirmed 
Registration to attend these sessions is essential. Please visit 
our website to register.
As the project progresses a second survey will also take place 
online, giving all members the opportunity to provide further 
comment and feedback on the club’s strategic direction.
We will provide updates on the website throughout the 
development of the project.

CLUB HOUSE
The 2018/19 Summer season is now  
behind us and the club continues to 
be a hive of activity. Polar Bears have 
come out of hibernation; Dolphins has 
recommenced with a very successful 
Barefoot Bowls and Adventure Race 

held over the Queen’s Birthday long weekend; we have 
moved the club out ahead of commencement of the 
redevelopment; and planning is well underway for the 
next 12 months.
It was great to see such a broad cross-section of members 
attend the clubhouse farewell party on Easter Sunday. It 
was also the last formal event at which club legend John 
Worrell was present. John will hold a special place in the 
club’s history forever. On behalf of the club our sincere 
condolences go to Joan and the entire family. 
The season close brought with it a few club leaders 
stepping down from their respective roles. To Lloyd 
Simpson (First Aid Officer), Janet Jones (Starfish Nippers), 
Rob O’Brien (Director of Youth Development) and Paul 
Lunny (Vice President – Lifesaving) we thank you for your 
contribution to the club. I would like to welcome the 
following new club leaders: Matt Angie (First Aid Officer), 
Sam Hume (Director of Youth Development), Tim Bone 
(Director of Facilities) and Barry White (Vice President – 
Lifesaving).
Thank you to all those who completed the recent Member 
Survey. Your feedback was invaluable, and the results are 
available on our website. 
TOM CULLEN PRESIDENT
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DIRECTOR PROFILES

Nippers  
& Juniors

Surf sports
Sam Hume 

Sam has been a member of the 
club since 1983 and has become 
increasingly involved over the past 
few years as his daughters Jasmine 

and Zoe have reached an age where 
they are involved in Nippers. Sam has 

been an Age Group manager throughout the last 
few years and has represented Anglesea on many 
occasions in various events throughout his time at 
the club. 
Sam is an outstanding athlete himself, completing 
many Ironman events on the world stage, triathlons 
and ocean swims and also working as a Doctor of 
Medicine in the infectious disease speciality area. 
We are incredibly lucky that Sam has taken up the 
challenge to lead the Youth Development area. He 
is looking forward to working with other Directors 
and club leaders  to improve the transition between 
Nippers, Youth and Senior competition.
Welcome to the Board Sam! 

Tim Bone 
Tim has been a resident of 
Anglesea for 35 years. Along 
with wife Sophie they own and 
operate BIG4 Anglesea and 

BIG4 Bellarine holiday parks, live 
150m from the club, and have 4 

boys at various stages of Nippers. Tim 
has extensive tourism, building construction and 
staffing knowledge. Deciding to contribute rather 
than just sitting on the beach watching everyone 
else do their bit he has been appointed to the 
role of ‘director of facilities’ to assist with all things 
clubhouse. This is a perfect fit for Tim as he is the 
first to admit he has no skills whatsoever to save 
someone out in the water.

GOLF WITH FRIENDS 
LOTS OF LAUGHS, KANGAROOS, MINI-GOLF FOR 
THE KIDS, THE SPINNING WHEEL RAFFLE, A DRINK 
AND A MEAL AFTER GOLF... HOW MUCH FUN CAN 
YOU SQUEEZE INTO ONE DAY?
Please save the date, Saturday August 24th at the 
Anglesea Golf Club, with the Club AGM on the 
following day.
Many thanks again to the Anglesea Golf Club for 
their great support of our Club. 
SHANE EDMONDS & MARK GOWANS 

I was incredibly proud to see Anglesea so well represented at the 
state nipper championships at Lorne. 
Although the carnival was ultimately cut short due to easterly 
winds generating larger than expected surf and strong currents, 
Anglesea competitors appeared to thrive in these conditions. 

For me, this validated our winter and summer Dolphins programs 
which intentionally exposed our junior competitors to a wide 
variety of conditions, developed critical surf skills and built essential 
fitness. For this I would sincerely like to thank our coaches Jamo 
Porter, Ivor Morgan, Fiona Fitzgerald, Matt Taylor, Naantali Marshall 
and Matt and Naomi Symington. 

Developing confidence, self-belief, 
friendships and club spirit remain 
the priority of our junior program – 
with high attendances and great 
camaraderie at our early Dolphins 
sessions already underway this 
winter, I am hopeful we will 
develop a critical mass of junior 
competitors and enthusiastic 
parents that can continue this 
encouraging trend. Life Saving Victoria 
have already announced that the 2020 
state championships will be held over 2.5 days on the Labour 
Day long weekend and we have held 30 camping spots at the 
Shipwreck Bay Holiday Park.

The 2019/20 season will rapidly be upon us, and with the lack 
of a clubhouse and some new people in key positions within 
the youth area, planning is well underway. We hope to deliver a 
different but ultimately highly successful nipper and youth program 
with some key changes that, amongst other things, aim to foster 
the transition of our junior members into the senior club. Social 
events, an adventure race, a junior committee, Melbourne-based 
sessions, new equipment, additional membership pathways, a 
December training weekend and novel ways to engage parents 
are all underway or in development. For updates on these and the 
Dolphins winter program, please subscribe to Anglesea SLSC Surf 
Sports under Team App. 

SAM HUME

February, March and April are the biggest months on  
the Surf Sports calendar, and the competition team found 
another gear, and lifted to produce some outstanding 
performances on both the State and National stage.
Anglesea finished 11th at both the Victorian Youth and Senior 
Championships and the Victorian Masters Championships. 
We came away with 7 gold, 7 silver, and 6 bronze medals from 
the Open/Youth Championships, and 7 gold, 4 silver, and 4 
bronze at the Masters. Special congratulations must go to the 
R&R section, who won the Geoff Waters Trophy for the most 
points scored in R&R for the second year in a row, and also to 
the following State Champions: 

States Masters
40-44 Men’s Ski Race – Ivor Morgan
40-44 Men’s Board Race – Ivor Morgan 
45-49 Men’s Surf Race – Shane Edmonds 
60-64 Men’s Board Rescue – Colin Brodie and Ingilby Dickson
170+ Men’s Surf Teams – Ingilby Dickson, Shane Edmonds, 
Ross Peasnell 
170+ Men’s Taplin Relay – Richard Carr, Ingilby Dickson,  
Ross Peasnell

States Youth
U14 Ironman – John Fitzgerald

States Seniors
Open Mixed 6-Person R&R – Melissa Bird, Callum Brennan, 
Joel Couturier, Mia Duckett, Emma Moore, Ryan Nolan
Open Men’s 5-Person R&R – Joel Couturier, Sai Dale, Russell 
Duckett, Christian O’Nians, Andrew Water 
Open Mixed 5-Person R&R – Melissa Bird, Callum Brennan, 
Madeleine Brown, Emma Moore, Andrew Waters 
Open Women’s 5-Person R&R – Rhianna Burke, Kirra Burke, 
Mikaela Dale, Karen Dale, Emma Moore
Open Men’s Beach Flags – Marcus Jones
U19 Women’s Beach Relay – Marli Wilkinson, Eleanor Cooney-
Hunt, Kirra Burke, Rhianna Burke
U19 Women’s Beach Sprint – Marli Wilkinson 

There aren’t too many competitions that compare to the 
Aussies. With thousands of competitors from across the 
country, it reminds us that we are part of a huge surf sports 
and surf life saving community.
45 competitors, officials, coaches and managers came 
together to do Anglesea proud once again. Congratulations 
to the following medallists, and top-6 place getters: 

Nationals Masters
GOLD: Naantali Marshall – 40-44 years Surf Race, Board Race 
and Ironwoman

SILVER: Sally Cumming – 35-39 years Beach Sprint 

SILVER: Masters Women’s Relay – Sally Cumming, Naantali 
Marshall, Ilona Carson and Naomi Symington

BRONZE: Sally Cumming – 35-39 years Beach Flags

FIFTH: 260+ years Surf Boats – Ian McGain, Barry White, 
David Warburton, David Love and Richard Holding

Nationals Open
BRONZE: Marcus Jones – Open Beach Flags

Nationals Under 19s
BRONZE: 5-person R&R – Kirra Burke, Alexandra Madeley, 
Rhianna Burke, Stephanie Warmuz and Megan Wyatt

FOURTH: Men’s Beach Relay – Connor Huysing, Jack 
Tomanovits, Jerard Feneley and Nicholas Guiney

Nationals Under 17s
FIFTH: Max Mauderer – Ski Race
Thank you to all that have supported Surf Sports throughout 
this season! It has been a big learning curve for many 
involved, but it has been fantastic to see the team come 
together to perform at their best! It is now time to regroup 
and refocus over the off season, and I look forward to the 
team coming back together at the end of the year to take on 
season 2019/2020. 

HUGH MOODIE CLUB CAPTAIN

POLAR BEARS
The Polar Bears sessions are  
welcome to all members. Meet 
at the clubhouse, run to the river 
mouth and back, then swim 40 
strokes out and 40 strokes back in 
(head must go under!) then run 
to the river mouth and back again. Finish with  
a BBQ and drinks. Cost is $10 per session.
Upcoming dates: Sunday 7th July, Sunday  
4th August, Sunday 8th September.

MEMBER SURVEY
Thank you to all members who completed the 
survey.  Your feedback is invaluable and helps us to 
shape the club you want. Head to the website for a 
full summary of results.



Ding AlleyPRO II

Name  James Betson

Age 20

Program IRB Manager ASLSC

Years of participation I did my first season of Nippers 
in the 2005/2006 season – when l was 6!

What areas of the club have you been involved in? 
IRB has been my main area, as well as instructing 
Nippers and running courses for Bronze and Silver 
and IRB training, and doing water safety for the 
comp team which means the occasional trip to the 
Aussies. 

What keeps you coming back to ASLSC? 
I have a passion for lifesaving and the community 
around it! I enjoy providing a service to the 
community. 

MEMBER

JANET JONES 
& STARFISH  
NIPPERS
WE WOULD LIKE TO RECOGNISE 
THE OUTSTANDING SERVICE THAT JANET 
JONES HAS CONTRIBUTED TO THE STARFISH NIPPERS 
PROGRAM OVER THE PAST EIGHT YEARS. 
We are all in awe of her energy, knowledge, passion and 
determination to grow the Starfish movement. Behind the 
scenes Janet has worked year round to ensure that the 
highest standard of program is offered to participants at 
Anglesea and that new clubs are supported to commence 
their own program.

Over the journey she has been a role model and friend to 
all of the Starfish participants and trainers. Janet has been 
a shining light to the families involved in the program and 
they are so grateful for the opportunity the Starfish program 
has given them to attend Nippers as a family. Some very 
special friendships have been forged.

Starfish Nippers have world class resources, a song of 
their own, a carnival, an education component and a truly 
meaningful integration philosophy all because of Janet’s 
initiative. It truly is a world class program. Janet has always 
upheld the surf life-saving values of vigilance and service.

When one door closes, another opens and we know Janet’s 
days will be full as ever with 
friends, activity and fun and we 
wish her well with her well-
deserved ‘break’.  We will never 
forget the contribution she 
has made to start the Starfish 
program and we are forever 
indebted to Janet for the time 
and passion she dedicated to 
Starfish. 

Thank you Janet.

NAOMI SYMINGTON

Profile

JANE HORNE
Member Protection Officer

I have holidayed at Anglesea since 
birth and now live here. I first became 
involved in the Anglesea Surf Life 
Saving Club in the early 70s when a 
group of teenage girls wanted to join 

the boys at Nippers. Of course we weren’t allowed to so we 
became social members instead – attending many functions 
at the Club over those formative years and supporting the 
boys on the beach. In the early 80s Nipperettes was formed 
but I’d lost interest in any competition by then. 

I remained socially connected to the ASLSC and then had 
children in the 90s and became involved in Nippers as an  
Age Group Leader for four years and then Water Safety  

THE SURF LIFE SAVING FAMILY 
ARE IN MOURNING  
AFTER THE RECENT PASSING 
OF JOHN ‘WOZZA’  WORRELL,  
A TRUE LEGEND. 
A much admired competitor, coach and educator as well as 
administrator whose accomplishments are acknowledged 
Australia wide and internationally.
He joined Brighton Life Saving Club in 1942, gaining his 
bronze medallion and then an award of merit. He was 
elected Life Member Brighton LSC – 1950 (which in this 
period was an extraordinary achievement for a 22 year old).
John Worrell and the Brighton Rescue & Resuscitation team 
gained their Surf Life Saving Bronze Medallion in 1947 at 
Torquay SLSC. 
On 2 January 1952 the Anglesea community called a 
meeting to discuss forming a new lifesaving club at 

JOHN 
‘WOZZA’ 
WORRELL

Anglesea after a rescue was completed by June Baker and 
two others and this was the start of John’s journey as a 
foundation member of Anglesea SLSC. 
John was inducted to the Anglesea SLSC ‘Hall of Fame’ in 
2012 as coach of Anglesea and presented as a ‘Legend’. 
John was highly regarded with excellence as manager, 
mentor, coach/educator, planner and innovator from club to 
international level. John was respected as a man who had the 
ability to rally support to achieve the vision of ‘excellence in 
lifesaving’ achieving;
•	 Anglesea SLSC Life Member 1964
•	 Surf Life Saving Victoria – ‘Life Member’ 1972
•	 Surf Life Saving Australia – ‘Life Member’ 1977
•	 In 1978 John was awarded Life Governor of the Anglesea 

Community Bush Nursing Centre.
•	 Australian Honours – Federation  Sports Award 2001
•	 Australian Honours – Order of Australia 2017 contributions 

to lifesaving
John served as a member, committee member and Vice 
President of the Anglesea Golf Club. John developed a 
relationship between Anglesea SLSC and the Anglesea Golf 
Club where the greens were donated one day of the year for 
the surf club to run a charity fundraiser. The Anglesea SLSC 
golf day has generated thousands of dollars for the club since 
the project’s inception.
John Worrell was an extraordinary man with a great skill of 
communicating with lifesavers of all ages and emergency 
service organisations. He had a unique ability to gain 
people onside for a common cause whether it be lifesaving 
patrols with a high level of excellence or fundraising for the 
community.

The second running of the Ding Alley Pro was a great 
success with over 25 competitors and even more 
spectators coming down for some great entertainment 
for Easter Saturday. 
While the waves didn’t quite turn it on for us, the 
competitors certainly did with head stands, flips, riding 
waves backwards, boards backwards and more, giving the 
crowd something to marvel at. 

With a large amount of creativity, the judges were under 
some pressure and as the competition progressed it was 
clear that the final was going to be close. Isaak Newcombe 
returned to the final after winning the competition last 
year. Unfortunately for Isaak, back to back wasn’t to occur 

with Will Solly taking out the Men’s competition and Sophie Elam 
taking out the Women’s competition, being the female to progress 
furthest just ahead of Nai Symington. 

Following the event, a presentation of the Ding Alley Pro 
Trophy occurred at the Lower Clubhouse with a BBQ put on for 
competitors, spectators, and the Dolphins. Thanks to Lachlan 
Appleby for organising a great event and we can’t wait for next 
year’s running of the Ding Alley Pro on Easter Saturday. 

If you have any suggestions about the event or if you’ve got your 
own idea for an Anglesea event that you’d like to see, please don’t 
hesitate to give me a call on 0409 003 678.

HUGH MOODIE

Co-ordinator and YIPs Co-ordinator for a few more years.

I now enjoy being involved in JellyFish Nippers which a couple  
of us started a few years ago to keep the pre-schoolers busy.  
I am also now the Club’s Member Protection Officer. 

In a Club as large and varied as ASLSC, with so many volunteers 
working together in many groups of all ages, from under-5 to 95, 
there are bound to be conflicts. Conflicts are a natural and normal 
part of a working relationship. At ASLSC the Board are committed  
to ensuring that all members feel safe and can enjoy all the facilities 
and opportunities that surround our club. 

My role as Member Protection Officer is to support those activities 
and be present and available when things don’t go as smoothly as we 
would all like. I am often asked to support, advise, assist in resolving 
a conflict and oversee the safety of all members. I can also train and 
support our emerging  leaders as they navigate their teaching and 
training of young people at the Club. 

In reality I hope that you never need to have a formal 
chat with me as I hope everyone feels comfortable and 
supported whilst in and around the club. I’m here if you 
do need some advice or clarification with a problem or 
issue and more than happy to chat about a way to find a 
resolution. 

In my other life I have been a teacher for 36 years and now 
work full time as a Head of House at Geelong Grammar 
School – a residential role that I very much enjoy. 

My absolute favourite role at the Club is as JellyFish Jane 
– watching very young, enthusiastic little people with big 
grins who just love being with others at the beach is such  
a delight. Long may it continue! 

JANE HORNE



WHAT’S ON AT ANGLESEA SLSC
Member Development 
UPDATE

Rescue Services
UPDATE

Date Time Event Location

JUNE

Thur 27 7pm – 8.30pm Strategic Plan Stakeholder Engagement Xavier

Sun 30 1pm – 4pm Summer Preparation & Working Bee	Offsite Offsite – Inverlochy St

JULY

Sat 6 3pm-5pm Dolphins Training Bayside

Sun 7 9.30 – 11am Strategic Plan Stakeholder Engagement Anglesea Bowls Club

Sun 7 11.30 – 2.30pm Polar Bears Anglesea SLSC

Sun 14 1pm – 4pm Summer Preparations & Working Bee Offsite – Inverlochy St

Sun 14 9am – 12 noon Directors Meeting TBC

Thur 18 7pm – 8.30pm Strategic Plan Stakeholder Engagement Life Saving Victoria

Sun 28 9.30am – 11am Strategic Plan Stakeholder Engagement Anglesea Bowls Club

AUGUST

Sat 3 2pm – 5pm Summer Preparations & Working Bee Offsite – Inverlochy St

Sun 4 11.30 – 2.30pm Polar Bears Anglesea SLSC

Sun 4 10am – 12pm Dolphins training Anglesea SLSC

Sat 24 9am – 3pm Anglesea SLSC Golf Day Anglesea Golf Club

Sun 25 11am – 12pm Anglesea SLSC AGM Ray Marsh Room

SEPTEMBER

Sun 8 11.30 – 2.30pm Polar Bears Anglesea SLSC

Bronze Camp 2019
When: Sunday 15th – Tuesday 17th December 2019

Where: Camp Wilkin and Anglesea Main Beach

The Member Development team is excited to announce 
that dates and a venue for the 2019 Bronze Camp have been 
confirmed for summer 2019.

We have tweaked, updated and adjusted our program for the 
coming season and will work closely with Rescue Services 
to develop an integrated program that is a blend of formal 
training and patrol /lifesaving scenarios and simulations. 

Candidates
Registrations will open on July 1 2019 for existing members 
who completed their SRC qualification in the 2017/2018 
season. There will be a members only application period after 
which and dependent upon numbers we will open up the 
opportunity to register to new members.

To assist us with out planning it is vital that all existing 
members sign up in the nominated time period. 

Trainers
The Camp will not be able to run without the support of 
dedicated trainers both new and old and if you would like 
to express your interest in being part of the training team for 
2019 then please lodge your details via the Development 
Services section of the website.

Advanced Award Training
At this stage we will anticipate offering Advanced Award 
training between Wednesday 18th – Sunday 22nd December. 
This will focus upon Advanced Resuscitation, Spinal 
Management, IRB Crew and First Aid. We are also investigating 
an IRB Drivers course for the November / December period 
prior to the Bronze Camp. Details to follow.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Sunday 25th August 2019
11.00 am  
Anglesea Surf Life Saving Club, Ray Marsh Room
100 The Great Ocean Road, Anglesea.

The 2018-2019 season has now drawn to a close and I would 
like to thank each and every one of our patrolling members 
who have selflessly given up their time to provide a safe 
aquatic environment for anyone visiting Anglesea. Special 
recognition should be given to our Anglesea Surf Rescue 
(ASR) teams who have been ably led this season by Anglesea’s 
seven Patrol Captains:
•	 Will Ronis	 • Emily King
•	 Elise Langford	 • Hugh Moodie
•	 Mason Schaube	 • Lachie Eaton
•	 Erik Kroyherr
During the 2018-19 patrolling season, 31,726 members of the 
public visited Anglesea Beach. Our patrollers have worked 
tirelessly this summer to ensure a safe aquatic environment 
for all of our visitors which has resulted in:
•	 3106 Preventative Actions 
•	 25 First aid cases 
•	 3 Rescues
These results highlight the fantastic efforts of everybody  
who has been involved in rescue services this season. 
As this season has come to an end, we cast our eye forward 
to the 2019-2020 patrolling season. We hope to continue 
to grow and strengthen our ASR teams and to see all of our 
patrolling members coming along to do their part to patrol 
and assist us in keeping our vision of creating a safe aquatic 
environment in Anglesea alive for another summer. 

ELISE LANGFORD

Shortly after most of the transition tasks were completed 
including:

•	 Relocating the office, shop stock and some rescue 
gear to the gym area;

•	 Relocating much of the rescue and training gear  
to the off-site storage;

•	 Successfully removing the 1960s Robert Ingpen 
AM mural from the office walls. It was removed in 
two pieces and is now in storage. Once we get the 
building underway we will look at options for restoring 
and displaying the mural.

After receiving the $1m Building Better Regions Fund 
grant in early March we had set an initial target of 
handing over to the builder on 6 May. Reality then set in 
when we came to appreciate the raft of further permits 
and approvals that are required to get things moving. 

At the moment our project managers the PDS Group 
along with Michael Carr Architects, the preferred 
contractor FourSq and various other consultants are 
continuing to progress the project. At the time of writing 
these tasks are all at later stages of progression and 
include:

•	 Undertaking a value management assessment to see 
where cost savings may be made;

•	 Finalisation of the detailed plans;

•	 Seeking permits requiring approval from GORCC,  

Surf Coast Shire or the Department of Environment,  
Water, Land & Planning;

•	 Other pre-tasks identified by the Building Surveyors;

•	 Contract finalisation and establishing our insurance 
requirements

At this point we are not keen to nominate a specific date for 
signing the contract and starting on site, as there are too many 
variables. That said we are hoping to close out the contract by 
early June with commencement hoped in mid-late June.

As we reach this important milestone it’s appropriate to 
acknowledge the work of the club’s Redevelopment Committee 
including:

•	 Ingilby Dickson who has done an outstanding job in raising 
over $1.75m to support the grant funding we have received;

•	 Chris Porter who has developed and overseen the transition 
process and somehow managed to get the mural safely 
removed;

•	 Graeme Weber who has been a tireless supporter of the 
redevelopment over many years;

•	 Noel Langford and Chris Foley who have overseen process 
governance; and

•	 Tom Cullen who, since becoming president, has ensured  
that the project has had the support it required.

PETER WILLIAMS
REDEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE CHAIR

REDEVELOPMENT UPDATE
Past and present members gave the old clubhouse a great send off on Easter Sunday and to add to the excitement  
some significant donations that day pushed our fundraising over the $5m mark! 

The mural created by 
celebrated graphic 
designer, illustrator, and 
writer Robert Ingpen AM 
in the early 1960s was 
successfully removed.




